

# Catherine St. Phase I Reconstruction Newsletter

Week of September 2, 2024

As stated in the initial weekly newsletter, The City of Washington would like to inform you of the work completed over the past few weeks, and the future work moving forward on the much-needed Catherine St. reconstruction project. To ensure the residents in that area are kept well informed of the project's status, we will be providing newsletter upon the completion of various phases throughout the project.

### Project Schedule and work completed:

Stark Excavating has nearly completed the installation of the new water main from Main St to Elm St. New water service lines have been ran up to the ROW where a new shutoff will be installed. The rock sub-base has been placed throughout the first block of the project from Main St. to High St. As most of you know a MTCO fiber was hit, Stark decided that it would be best to wait for this line to be repaired before resuming underground work. We apologize for any inconvenience that this may have caused.

## **Looking Forward to the next two weeks:**

Stark plans to be back on-site Tuesday September 3 to finish installing the new water main. Upon completion of this they will begin storm sewer installation throughout the first block of the project. The contractor will continue to work with residents to ensure they have access to their driveways by the end of each day. GFL has been asked to have garbage and recycling picked up on Mondays between 6am and 7am in order to avoid conflicts with the work being done.

For the duration of the project, Catherine St. will be closed to through traffic from Main St. to Elm St. Barring any unforeseen circumstances, residents will be notified 24 hours in advance of any required driveway closures.

#### **Contact Information:**

>	Justin Brabant	Millennia – Const. Manager	jbrabant@millenia.pro (309) 573-1918
>	Dennis Carr	City of Washington - City Engineer	dcarr@ci.washington.il.us (309) 271-9635
>	Ross Fuller	City of Washington – Engineering Technician	rfuller@ci.washington.il.us (309) 417-2351

Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions.



# **Catherine St. Phase I Reconstruction Newsletter**

Week of September 2, 2024

## Future Newsletters:

Future newsletters and project updates will be posted on the City's website at https://www.ci.washington.il.us. If you would prefer the project updates via email, please send an email to <a href="mailto:dcarr@ci.washington.il.us">dcarr@ci.washington.il.us</a>

Feel free to scan the QR code provided below to view project updates and pictures as they are made available.

